Kingsway Infant School



NEWSLETTER 29 SUMMER TERM 4TH MAY 2012

Wonder Wall Question

What can you do with a mobile phone? What else would you like it to do?

PE Kit

Please make sure your child has their PE kit in school everyday. If the weather is suitable we do go outside, especially on a Wednesday when the whole school take part in activities with Game On coaches. Your child will need plimsolls and socks as well as white tee shirt and black shorts.

Water Bottles

As we are a 'Healthy School' please fill your child's water bottle with *water only* (not even flavoured water). We are also finding that adding even a small amount of flavour attracts wasps and ants at this time of year. Thank you for your support.

School Travel Plan

I am currently updating the school travel plan to try to allow for the impact that an extra class of children will have on local traffic, parking etc. Please have a look at the main objectives below and send in any thoughts for how we can meet our targets.

Objective 1: Increase the proportion of children walking to school

Target – Numbers walking to school increase by from 68% to 70% by May 2013

Objective 2: Reduce the number of cars around the school gates at 8.55am and 3.05pm

Target – Less congestion and less complaints from neighbours

Objective 3: Reduce the number of families arriving at 8.55 and leaving at 3.05pm

Target – Extend before/after school provision to allow more arrival/departure times

Attendance

Please remember arriving late after the registers have closed is marked as unauthorised absence.

Attendance for w/c 23rd April 2012

ASS	97.9
	71.7
CLASS	96.7
ECLASS	98.2

Well done to all the classes this week! @

Reminders:-

- Send in School Fund contribution £3.00.
- Return reply slip for swimming help and meeting WE NEED HELP IN THE WATER AND POOLSIDE.
- Fundraising Meeting 18th May at 9 am <u>or</u> 7 pm please reply on the green slip sent home earlier this week.
- MONDAY 7TH MAY MAY DAY BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED.

Kingsway Junior School

Mary Heard, Headteacher at Kingsway Junior School, will be leaving at the end of this school year, the junior school governors are working with county to recruit a replacement. Mrs Heard is moving with her family to another area and has decided to retire. We would like to thank Mrs Heard for all she has done over the last few years to strengthen the links between our school and the Junior School.

Starlight Walk - Peace Hospice

We have a group of staff who are taking part in the 13 mile Starlight Walk in aid of the Peace Hospice on 23rd June 2012. If you would like to join us please see Miss Dunderdale – we are dressing up as Smurfs! This is a special charity which does amazing work. If you would like to sponsor the *Kingsway Starlight Team*, please send payment in an envelope to school or go to www.justgiving.com/kingswayinfants. Any amount no matter how small will be greatly appreciated - *thank you!*

Caroline T-Walmsley

Headteacher



Sent Out This Week – Fundraising Meeting Letter School Meal Menu/Order